
NIGP SISTER CHAPTER RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN 
ARIZONA STATE CAPITOL CHAPTER OF NIGP, 

COPPER CHAPTER OF NIGP and 
GRAND CANYON CHAPTER OF NIGP 

This agreement entered into this date, June 20, 2018, by and between the Arizona State Capitol Chapter of 
NIGP (AZNIGP), the Copper Chapter of NIGP (Copper), and the Grand Canyon Chapter of NIGP (Grand 
Canyon), to provide for the collaborative partnership of educational, charitable, and special events by all chapters 
for the benefit of each respective chapter membership; 

WHEREAS, AZNIGP, Copper and Grand Canyon are affiliate chapters in good standing of the National Institute 
of Governmental Procurement (NIGP), and; 

WHEREAS, AZNIGP, Copper and Grand Canyon wish to collaborate where possible to accomplish common 
educational, charitable, and professional goals, and; 

WHEREAS, AZNIGP, Cooper and Grand Canyon wish to assist and support each respective chapter's 
educational programs, professional networking, and outreach opportunities, forever to be known as a "Sister 
Chapter Relationship"; 

NOW, THEREFORE, the chapters hereby agree to support, promote, and encourage each respective chapter's 
educational, charitable, and professional efforts where possible and to foster the "Sister Chapter Relationship" 
established hereinafter. Additionally, the chapters agree to offer Honorary Membership to the office of the 
Chapter President and to update each respective chapter's bylaws as necessary to support the "Sister Chapter 
Relationship". 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have mutually agreed to the covenants set forth above. 

'\);"U~•j!~W:NIGP 
Kristy Garcia, CPPB 
Chapter President 
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Chapter President 
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